
Public Notice Posted on August 26, 2013 
 for 

 New Jersey’s FFY 2012 Draft  
 Consolidated Plan Annual Performance Report  

 
In accordance with federal annual reporting requirements, the New Jersey Department 
of Community Affairs on behalf of the State has developed its federal FFY 2012 
Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER).  
 
The CAPER is a report to the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development 
(HUD) on the State’s activities and accomplishments using the following four HUD 
programs:  
 
1. The Community Development Block Grant Program (CDBG) provides funds for 

economic development, housing rehabilitation, community revitalization and public 
facilities designed to benefit people of low- and moderate-income or to address 
recent local needs for which no other source of funding is available. 
 

2. The HOME Investment Partnerships Program (HOME) provides funds for tenant-based 
rental assistance and for the construction and rehabilitation of affordable housing. 

 
3. The Emergency Solutions Grant Program (ESG) provides funds to eliminate health and 

safety violations in existing emergency shelters and to rehabilitate properties to create 
new emergency shelters and transitional housing facilities. 

  
4. Housing Opportunities for Persons with AIDS Program (HOPWA) provides funds to help 

nonprofit agencies devise long-term comprehensive strategies for meeting the housing 
needs of persons living with AIDS or related diseases, and their families. 

 
Any comments regarding the draft can be forwarded to Sheri Malnak, at the Department of 
Community Affairs, Division of Housing and Community Resources, PO Box 051, Trenton, 
New Jersey 08625-0051 or sheri.malnak@dca.state.nj.us by September 26, 2013. 
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